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          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330,  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 

 

HH Skating Carnival 
The Hudson’s Hope Figure Skating Club 

Presents 

 

Saturday, March 10th 

HH Arena 
Doors open at 5:30 pm, Show starts at 6:30 pm 

Admission by donation – Awesome Raffle Draws – Flowers – 50/50 Draw 
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              Library  Library Hours  
 

Monday  12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 
Tuesday  10:00 am – 5:00 pm 
Wednesday   12:00 am – 6:00 pm 
Thursday  11:00 am – 7:00 pm 

Friday    12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 
Saturday  12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 
Sunday    Closed 
Effective Labour Day to Victoria Day  

The library will be closed for the Easter long weekend, including Friday March 30th through Monday April 2nd.                                   

Library Fundraising Event: Taste the World! 

On Saturday, February 17th, the Hudson’s Hope Public Library Board hosted a dinner social and silent    

auction. Thank you so much to everyone who came out in support of our fundraising event where we were 

aiming to earn funds to replace our aging library furniture in addition to funding ongoing library               

programming.   

Thank you to the following individuals and businesses that contributed items for our auction, bucket draws 

and door prizes: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

A huge thank you to W6 Ranch for donating $500 towards the grocery items for our event, this covered the 

entire cost! Thank you as well to Opal Gentles for donating $200 towards our cause. Thank you to Mary 

Brereton for donating your 50/50 winnings of $110. Thank you to the Norton family for donating their  

winnings of a $75 Safeway gift certificate to use for our children and youth programs. Thank you to the   

Rustic Market Garden for donating some of the produce for the delicious meal. 
 

Our utmost gratitude to our library board member, Grace Okada, for organizing and preparing the meal for 

the event! It was so much work from the very start a few months ago when she started researching recipes all 

the way up to the day of, preparing the meal and running a kitchen team. 
 

4 Winns Livestock 8 Seconds 

Back Country Barefoot Books – Lorna Winnicky 

Burnin’ Rubber Tire Shop Butcher Block 

Canadian Acres Farm Canadian Tire 

Cheryl Baytaluke Co-op Bulk 

Diana Jewan Dick Ardill 

District of Hudson’s Hope Dunvegan Gardens 

Epicure – Kim Trask Grace Okada 

Home Hardware Hudson’s Hope Honey 

Hudson’s Hope Museum Hudson’s Hope School 

Macy’s Bright Ideas Marg’s Mini Mart 

Modere – Lyndsay Deitner Norwex – Meghan Cryderman 

On The Rim Paint Place 

Pampered Chef – Christina Reischel Parthena - Edith Rosa 

Pat’s Auto Peace River Building 

Real Canadian Warehouse Safeway 

Save-On-Foods Scentsy – Christina Reischel 

Steel Toes Steeped Tea – Sandra Nussli 

Sung’s Chinese Tupperware – Lauren Schroeder 
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Thank you to Kelly Miller, Mary Brereton, Steve Mezger, and Alan Loose for helping Grace prepare such a 

delicious meal. Thank you again to Steve Mezger and the Norton family for providing the images for our 

Armchair Travel Teaser slideshow. Thank you to Heather Middleton, Amber Norton and Lorna Winnicky 

for donating supplies for the children’s table, bar and auction. 
 
 

Thank you as well to our Board members for putting on such a great event. From circulating donation let-

ters, to retrieving donated items, to setting up a children’s entertainment table at the event, to making a 

presentation for the event. There were so many jobs, both big and small, that brought our event together 

and it turned out fabulously. 
 

Adult Programs – Amber Norton, Library Director 

Armchair Traveller: Due to the spring break vacation, we have found it a bit difficult to pin down a date 

for the Armchair Travel presentations. The presentation  highlighting travel to Mexico and Cuba with kids 

as well as the summer adventure to Haida Gwaii will occur in April. If you would like to present a vacation 

slideshow for one of our library events, please do not hesitate to call the library or email direc-

tor.hhpl@pris.ca.   
 

Conspiracy Book Club: Lost City of the Monkey God by Douglas Preston 

Walk-In Book Club: Sara Gruen’s At the Water’s Edge. 

Pen Pal Program: Interested in having a new pen pal?  Sign up at the library!  Everyone welcome! 
 

Young Adult Programs: Shellie Howard, YA Programmer 
Lego Club Mondays from 3:30-4:30, will be building treehouses & bridges! 

Tween Club Thursdays from 3:15-4:45 will continue on an exploration of art! 

Teen Club Thursdays from 5:00-7:00 will also be exploring art forms. 
 

Children’s Programs – Toni Sandford, Children’s Programmer 

StoryTime & Stay and Play Tuesdays 10:00-11:00am  

This month we are delving in to “Kites and Wind" and "Shapes Around Us" 

Library Club K-Grade 4 Wednesdays 3:30 - 4:30  

In March we will look in to magic as well as Ireland & St. Patrick's Day. 

Item Donations –Thank you for all of your considerate donations! 
 

 

 
 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call us at (250)783-9414 and please remember to 

like us on Facebook to stay up to date on current events! 

 

“People need history in order to know themselves, to build a sense of  

identity and pride, continuity, community, and hope for the future.” 

― Douglas Preston, The Lost City of the Monkey God: A True Story  

Gertrude Hennigar – 12 boxes of books! Greta Goddard – 2 adult books 

Julie Biever – 5 books Brian Birosh – 1 book 

Nerissa Quibell – 6 YA DVD TV series Cole Norton – 1 YP book 
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DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 

YOUTH VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD 2018 
 

The District is looking for YOUR NOMINATIONS! Do you know a person or persons 

between the ages of 13 and 19 who has made a positive contribution to the commu-

nity on a volunteer basis such as developing a project, serving on a committee and/

or other volunteer work with organizations and groups. Youth in this category may 

display outstanding qualities, provide leadership, support their peers, overcome 

challenges and/or contribute to their community in a meaningful way. 
 

One person will be awarded the title of Hudson's Hope  
 

'YOUTH VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR' 
 

 Their name will be added to the plaque in the District Foyer. A monetary donation of 

$1,000 will be given to the club, organization or charity of the winner’s choice  

or can be used in the form of a bursary. 
 

Deadline for nominations is April 13, 2018. 
 

Let us recognize the youth in our community! Nominate that special someone that is 

always volunteering in your club, organization or event and show them how much 

they are appreciated! 
 

Youth Volunteer Appreciation Nomination forms are available at the District Office, 

on the Hudson’s Hope Website, or send in the following information via email to 

clerk@hudsonshope.ca.  
 

Please put ‘Volunteer Appreciation’ in the subject line or fill out form below. 
 

1. Name of Volunteer 

2. Volunteer’s Contribution to the Community 

3. Name of Nominee 

4. Nominee’s Telephone Number                                                             

SEND TO:  

District of Hudson’s Hope, PO Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0 

Name of Volunteer: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Contribution to the Community: 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Name of Nominee: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Telephone #:______________________________________________________________________________ 

mailto:clerk@hudsonshope.ca
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The Friends of Hudson’s Hope would like to extend a huge thank you to the  

community of Hudson’s Hope for all your support over the past year. It has been a 

real busy one! Thank you to our Christmas Hamper corporate sponsors: BC Hydro; 

GMS, Construction & Peace Canyon. Peter Kiewit Sons and Enbridge. We greatly 

appreciate the support of your company’s and employee’s contributions. Thank 

you to “Liza” and the cookie bakers for baking cookies for the Christmas Hampers, 

Blooming Smiles Dental Hygiene for donating dental hygiene kits for each person, 

the elf’s who wrapped presents and to the Lions Club for delivering the Christmas 

Hampers.   

 

We have received so many donations from individuals in our community and    

surrounding areas that we also want to thank!!! Big or small, your donations have 

helped us provide the Christmas Hamper program (19 families this year), the Food 

Bank program, assist individuals with medical travel & treatment costs, and     

provide the Medic Aid units at no cost to our clients in Hudson’s Hope. It is be-

cause of your generosity that our organization can provide these services to our         

community. 

 

A few more thank you’s! Steve & Grace for your coffee sales profits, Federal 

Ranch Enterprises (Dennis & Debbie Beattie) and Mark Hodgkinson for donating 

snowplowing services, and Moe Henry for helping me to shovel the fluffy stuff!  

Thank you also to the Hudson’s Hope Health Care & Housing Society for your do-

nation of $ 1000.00 towards the cost of the Medic Aid Program. 

 

Lastly, thank-you to those who stopped by the Thrift Store during Winter Carnival 

week to fill out our survey! We received many excellent suggestions! While you 

won’t get the $100 carnival bucks anymore, we still have the surveys available 

and would love to hear from you. So stop by, find some treasures, and leave us 

your thoughts! 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 

January 22 – January 25           STUDENT OF THE WEEK 
 

Jude Vince Olsen, Torah Fieber, Brigid Rhymer Stephenson, Emily Schwartz, Cyrus Viers, Lily 
Gortman, Addison Carruthers, Adam Burkitt, Samantha Matus, Oksana Gortman, Charlie 
Kehl, Henry Kehl, Cassidy Reschke 
 

January 28 – February 2 
 

Lily Gortman, Luna Weder, Penelope Mercereau, Scott Needham, Keegan Lepine, Tristan 
Beam, Sheigh Siemens, Keelin Kortzman, Jessa Deitner, Eva Schenk 
 

February 5 – 8 
 

Liam Middleton, Eden Forrester, Madelyn Aldridge, James Gortman, Maddie Beebe, Candela 
Matus, Zach Deitner 
 

February 13- 16 
 

MacKenzie Koehn King, Katrina McConnell, Tereza Schenk, Mike Gortman, Riley Haagsman, 

Cole Schafer, Julia Haagsman, Martell Loberg, Jaylen Moraice Budalich, Pasco Weder, Lucas 
Beam, Nero Weder 

 
Work Ethics Honour Roll Semester One, Term Two: Congratulations to the following 
students for their excellent work ethic.  The students below will have the opportunity to   
participate in a fun day at Powder King! 
 

Grade 7:  Leland Douglas, Ilya Gortman, Carson Gunderson, Robyn Haagsman,  
Charlie Kehl, Ginger Lucas-Jarnagin, Cadyn Moraice Budalich, Quinn Rice, Nero 
Weder Leneya Vig. 

Grade 8:  Xavier Beam, Sydne Douglas, Sarah Forrester, Megan Matus, Davida   
Naisby, Katelyn Norton, Jenna Roberts, Pasco Weder. 

Grade 9:  Dylan Beswick, Joshua Deardorff, Joshua Deitner, Dina Gortman, Henry 
Kehl, Annabella Lucas-Jarnagin, Kacey MacNeil, Wren Naisby, Cassidy Reschke,  
Brenna Rice, Payden Siemens, Tanis Weatherbee. 

Grade 10:  Zackary Deitner, Dimitriy Gortman, Sarah Haagsman, Taylor Rowe,   
Manraj Singh. 

Grade 11:  Ben Jackson, Jacob Kyllo, Martell Loberg, Sean Rice, Olivia Weatherbee. 

Grade 12:  Iris Barnes, Adam Burkitt, Austin Douglas, Brooklyn Howard, Jacob 
Kempster, Mickey Loberg, Alexander MacDonald, Alex MacNeil, Jake Martin, Zack 
Milliken, Jade Rowe. 

 
Congratulations to our school Wrestling Team! They participated 
in the North Central Zones Tournament in Prince George in            

February. All students competed very well, and even qualified for    
Provincials! Way to go Bella Lucas Jarnagin (Bronze Medal), Pasco 
Weder (Silver Medal), Xavier Beam (Silver Medal), and Taylor Rowe 
(Gold Medal). A big thank you to Coleman Mercereau for volunteering 
so much of his time coaching our students. Also thank you to Peter 
Douglas for his support as well.  Way to go HAWKS!  
 

Skills Canada Regional Competition in Dawson Creek. We       
recently had a number of students representing our school at this   
nation-wide competition:  
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
 

Jacob Kempster (who has just started the 
Northern Lights College Dual Credit Electrical 
Foundations Program) competed in the       
Electrical Challenge and earned Bronze! Quite a 
showing for someone who is just getting his feet 

wet! 
 

Mickey Loberg has just started the Aircraft 

Maintenance Engineering Dual Credit program, 
and he was on hand to provide students with 

insights about what he has been learning. Our 
students were really excited to see him there, and learned a bunch about a 

variety of aircraft engines. Thanks Mickey! 
 

Our grade 7 & 8 students had the opportunity to take part in the "Try a Trade" pro-
gram. They were able to try simulated welding, carpentry, hairdressing, emergency re-
sponse, and much more.   
 

We had 3 teams of students from our grade 5/6 class representing our school in the 
Spaghetti Bridge Building Competition. Teams had to construct a bridge that would hold a 
1kg weight for 60 seconds. The team with the lightest bridge that also holds the required 
weight/time wins. Guess what? Hudson's Hope School won 1st place! Congratulations to 
David Schwartz & Brynn Beswick. They will be heading to the Skills Canada Provincial 

competition in Abbotsford in April! Also a big congratulations to our whole team for your ex-
cellent bridge-building and sportsmanship; including Lucas Beam, Sam Hills, Eva Schenk, 

Annika Quibell, Kayla Stuber, and Angela Simpson. Way to go HAWKS! 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 

Congratulations to Zack Milliken for successfully completing his Dual Credit, Northern 
Lights College Plumber Foundation Level 1 Program. Great work Zack! 
 

Congratulations to Hadley Gillis.  She recently competed in her first downhill skiiing race, 
and won her first gold medal!  Way to go Hadley! 
 

Congratulations to the following students who recently competed in a Figure Skating   

competition with FSJ Totem in Fort St John: 
 

Brenna Rice:  Silver Solo, Bronze duet  Madison Beebe:  Bronze Solo, Silver Star One 
Wren Naisby:  Bronze Solo, Bronze duet Stella Matchett:  Silver Solo, Gold Star One 
Leneya Vig:  Bronze Star One, Bronze duet Davida Naisby:  Bronze Solo, Gold Star One 

Penelope Mercereau:  Gold Solo, Silver Star One  Billie Naisby:  Bronze Star One 
 

On Valentine's Day, Lannie Rhymer helped our grade 5/6 class make some fun 

valentine treats (chocolate covered strawberries), YUM!  Thank you Lannie!                      

                          Olympic Fun Day  
We recently held a school-wide Olympic Fun Day to celebrate the Olympic 

games.  Our students took part in a variety of choices including curling, ice hockey, triathlon, 

and other fun winter events. A big thank you to Mrs. Baytaluke for organizing this fun after-
noon for our school. Also, thank you to Steve Metzger & Jason Naisby for volunteering to 
help with curling; and to Jerry Sarauer and Joseph King for helping set up our cross-country 

ski track.  
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Calling for Volunteers 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope is looking for an  

interested group or individual to plan and facilitate an  
 

 

While the planning of this event is in the hands of the community the District    

recognizes the importance of community events and the potential positive impacts 

on residents. The District will provide support to the successful group or individual 

willing to take this event on, as well as assistance from the Recreation and Special 

Event Coordinator in promoting the event. 

 

In order to partner with the District, the event must be inclusive, family orientated 

and relevant to the holiday.   

 

If you are interested in this opportunity or have questions, please contact: 

 

Kaitlyn Atkinson 

Recreation and Special Event Coordinator 
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CARNIVAL SPONSORS 
The Winter Carnival would like to thank the  

organizations that made major contributions. 
We would not be successful without them. 

#HHFUNDERLAND 
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THANK YOU FOR TAKING PART  
#HHFUNDERLAND2018 

Over the festivities we saw 1,024 members of our beautiful town 

SEE YOU NEXT YEAR FOR THE 10TH 
ANNUAL WINTER CARNIVAL 
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March at the Hudson’s Hope Museum  
Hudson’s Hope Historical Society AGM will be March 15th 

at 7pm in St Peter’s Church Hall – Everyone is welcome!  
 

Have you ever wondered where the name of your street comes from? In Hudson’s 

Hope the majority of the streets are named after the pioneers, man and women that 

came to the area and settled, farmed, trapped and traded. Over the next couple of 

months, we will be giving you a little history on the people that your streets are 

named after!  
 

Up Next – MacDougall St – Is named after Jack 

MacDougall and Family- Who arrived in the Peace area 

as an experienced Fur Trader in 1915. He arrived in 

Hudson’s Hope with his father, and the rest of the  

family (Mother MacDougall and six other children,  ar-

rived in the spring after the school season had let out. 

They arrived in the Peace Region via the E.D & B.C 

Railway and river boats. The MacDougall Home was 

called Glenmore Ranch and was located close to Lynx 

Creek.  

 

The museum is always looking for volun-

teers if you have a keen interest in history 

or would just like to learn a little more 

about the valley we live in come out and    

volunteer – we have lots of scanning and 

accessioning of historical photos and     

artifacts to be done – training is provided.  
 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be 

held on March 15th, 2017 at 8pm     

following the AGM in St Peter’s Church 

Hall.  

Everyone is welcome at historical meetings. If you would like any further              

information, please call the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or by email at             

hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

Winter Hours are 9- 4:30 Monday to Friday. 
 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator  
 

Happy St. Patrick’s Day! 

Bessie, Jean and  
Mrs. MacDougall 

John, Colin, Jack, Wilfred and  
Gilbert MacDougal 

mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. As we burrow out from a snowy 

winter, let’s hope that March comes in like a lion and out like a lamb!  

 

We will be purchasing a few more tables and table carts for the Community Hall. 

The old wooden ones were made years ago by Lions members and have served us 

well but it’s time they retired (the tables, not the Lions members). 

 

We have a few things coming up. April 3rd, the Lions Club sponsors and helps out 

at the annual Jam Can Curling Day, where the school kids get to try their hand at 

curling. May 12th is also a date to mark on your calendar for the Mother’s Day 

Steak and Lobster Dinner. It’s a great opportunity to treat your Mom or yourself to 

a scrumptious dinner.  

 

If you want to lend a hand and become a member, check out our Facebook page @ 

hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com. We are always     

looking for new members! 

 

Submitted with pride    
 

 

Roary   

 

Reminder…  

Business License Invoices  
are due upon receipt. 
 

If not paid by March 16th you will need to reapply for your license. 
 

Should you have any questions, please contact the District Office at 250-783-

9901 
 

Rhonda Eastman,  

Deputy Treasurer 

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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Well, February is almost gone; the days are getting longer and the sun has some 

real heat in it these days. The 2018 Winter Olympics will be over by the time this 

reaches readers, but as of now (Monday, 19th), Canada has done well and it’s been 

worth staying up into the wee hours of the morning to see some really close     

competitions.   
 

Tuesday, March 6 – Presentations Reporting on Local Research Findings  

In the February Bulletin, I outlined some of research projects that are going on in 

or around Hudson’s Hope. Researchers from two of those projects will be in     

Hudson’s Hope to present their findings to the public on Tuesday, March 6. 
 

Dr Aaron Cahill and his assistants from UBC have been researching the       

movement of natural gas through soil at two sites in the Beryl Prairie / Farrell 

Creek areas. Marked natural gas is injected into the soil and its route and speed of 

travel is recorded. At one site, the soil is dry and at the other, saturated. The data 

collected will be helpful should there be leaks from wells or pipelines. This work 

that has never been done before and the researchers have been pleased and     

surprised by the some of the results. Come hear them on March 6. 
 

Carlos Salas, from Geo-Science BC, leads the project that collected data using 

instrumentation hanging from a helicopter that flew a grid over the whole of the 

northeast during the last few years. You may have seen it. The data collected was 

used to map out likely locations of underground water aquifers. Some wells were 

then drilled to ground-proof the findings from the aerial program. Carlos made a 

presentation in Hudson’s Hope about a year or so ago, going over the preliminary 

results. The project is now complete and he will be reporting the final results.  

Some people found his information useful when they were considering whether to 

drill a water well on their property.   
 

Hopefully Carlos will mention some of the new projects that Geo-Science BC is 

looking into. One is using technology developed by NASA to detect methane.   

There are natural methane leaks in our area and there are fugitive emissions of 

methane from the oil/gas industry. Methane is a far more potent greenhouse gas 

than carbon dioxide and if the leaks can be identified, measured, and significantly 

reduced or eliminated, it would be a big step in the fight to combat climate change.  
 

If you are interested in finding out more,  mark your calendar for Tuesday, March 

6, 7 pm. Location is the Community Hall.   
 

Hudson’s Hope a “Living Lab?” 

The two projects described above could be the vanguard of more research in the 

area.  I’ve talked to different scientists / researchers about the possibility of con-

ducting the projects around Hudson’s Hope. Some see merit in having scientists 

locate projects in one area where they can collaborate and in some cases feed off 

each other’s findings. There are a couple other projects already underway. Marten 

 

 

          DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S  
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Geertsema, landslide specialist with Forests, Lands and Natural Resources 

(FLNRO), and also adjunct professor with UNBC, has been monitoring the Brenot 

Creek slide for over four years, using drone photography, field cameras and soil 

samples.  He has involved a University of Victoria professor who is designing a 

project to look into the movement of soil through water, who will be up in the 

spring.   
 

There will be more projects. The more of them that can be centered in the Hud-

son’s Hope area, the more we will know about what benefits and risks result from 

our activities, and the better equipped we will be to make good decisions. Having 

some interested scientists and well-informed residents keeping track of things 

can’t be a bad thing! And those researchers all stay in our hotels, eat in our res-

taurants, and can become advisors when we are in need of their advice! 
 

Update from Previous Topics 
 

Disposal Well: In the January Bulletin, I reported that the OGC report indicated 

that the disposal well opposite the airport could be re-opened if a number of   

conditions were met. I’d contacted the owner, Ben Jones, but hadn’t yet heard 

back. He responded shortly after, saying that he intended to re-open the well, but 

needed some time to make the required changes, so he didn’t know whether it 

would re-open before or after break-up.   
 

The OGC says they are about to re-issue the permit and that they are willing to 

come to Hudson’s Hope to explain what happened and what the future holds for 

the disposal well.   
 

When a date and location of that meeting is finalized, it will be advertised. 
 

Rural Roads: I reported that the Regional District had commissioned a report for 

government outlining the need to improve rural roads. That report is now com-

pleted. The condition of thirty rural roads in the North Peace was summarized and 

needs were analyzed. They were then prioritized. I’m pleased to report that the 

Beryl Prairie and Farrell Creek Roads are in the top five.  If the province does de-

cide to put some funds into rural roads, our two should be in line for some im-

provements.   

 

Spring is coming!  Be alert for crocuses!  

Mayor Gwen Johansson 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 

 

 

 HOPE COUNCIL NEWS 
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May Gudmundina Kelly (Goodman)  

May 3, 1929—January 20, 2018 
 

With heavy hearts we announce the passing of our 

beloved Mother, grandmother, great-grandmother, 

great-great-grandmother and sister. May was pre-

deceased by her husband Magnus (Mike), mother 

Rosa (Amma), father Kolbelnn, sister Bernice, 

brothers George, Arthur, Mundi, Franklin and    

Gordon. She leaves to cherish her memory seven 

children: Roy (Heather), JoAnn Chatten (Chuck), 

Brian (Kathy), Darlene Halata (Robert), Loli, Gerry 

(Lynn), Robert (Jessica), 19 grandchildren, 22 great

-grandchildren, 3 great-great-grandchildren, sister 

Rosa (Dave), brothers Roy (Bernice), Jim (Sharon), 

Dennis (Georgina) and David, as well as cousins 

and many nieces and nephews. 
 

May was born in the Icelandic community of Hecla Island on Lake Winnipeg, Mani-

toba. When May was six she moved to a lovely farm near Gimli Manitoba, which Is 

still In the family today. She was the second oldest of 11 children. She enjoyed 

working in the fields, gardening, cooking and sewing. At the age of 17 May moved 

to Winnipeg to work as a seamstress at a clothing factory (Stalls of Canada). May 

met her husband Mike in Selkirk Manitoba when she was 19. Interestingly, Mike 

and May were delivered by the same midwife - May's grandmother (Little Amma). 
 

Mike was a heavy-duty mechanic and moved May and the family around a lot for 

work. They finally settled In Hudson Hope, BC for 26 years. As wellcas raising a 

large family, May worked as a camp attendant, assisted in a hairdressing shop and 

ran a house cleaning business. 
 

May always enjoyed spending time with children and every little person was special 

in her eyes. The Kelly house was open to all.Some mornings there would be 15 or 

more for breakfast In her free time she enjoyed walking, berry picking, making 

wine, canning, dancing, music, crocheting, curling, boating and fishing. May also 

enjoyed telling jokes and spreading laughter to everyone around her. May          

considered herself fortunate to have come from and to be blessed with a big loving 

family. 
 

May passed away peacefully In Nelson, BC at the Mountain Lake Seniors home. A 

Celebration of Life will take place In Hudson Hope, BC at a later date. As an expres-

sion of sympathy, donations may be made in May's honour to a charity of your 

choice. You are invited to leave a personal message of condolence. 
 
 

A Memorial Sevice will be held on June 1, 2018 at the  

Hudson’s Hope Community Hall at 2:00pm. 

Donation of Sympathy can be made to the Friends of Hudson’s Hope Society. 
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DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 

VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD 2018 
 

The District is looking for YOUR NOMINATIONS! Do you know a person or persons 

who excel at volunteering OR someone who really fills a need in the community?   

  

One person will be awarded the title of Hudson's Hope  
 

'VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR' 
 
 

 Their name will be added to the plaque in the District Foyer and a monetary  

donation will be awarded to the club, organization or charity of the winner's choice. 
 

Deadline for nominations is April 13, 2018. 
 

Let us honour those who give back to the community! Nominate that special    

someone that is always volunteering in your club, organization or event and show 

them how much they are appreciated! 
 

Volunteer Appreciation Nomination forms are available at the District Office, on the 

Hudson’s Hope Website, or send in the following information via email to 

clerk@hudsonshope.ca  
 

A monetary donation will also be given to the club, organization or charity of the 

winner’s choice.   
 

Please put ‘Volunteer Appreciation’ in the subject line or fill out form below. 

1. Name of Volunteer 

2. Volunteer’s Contribution to the Community 

3. Name of Nominee 

4. Nominee’s Telephone Number   

SEND TO:  
District of Hudson’s Hope, PO Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0 

Name of Volunteer: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Contribution to the Community: 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Name of Nominee: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Telephone #:______________________________________________________________________________ 

mailto:clerk@hudsonshope.ca
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District of Hudson’s Hope Bylaw Information 

Garbage Bylaw Amendment No. 892, 2017 

Council has adopted the “Hudson’s Hope Amending Garbage Collection Bylaw No. 

892, 2017” at the Regular Council Meeting held on January 8, 2018.  The purpose 

of Bylaw No. 892 is to extend the garbage service boundary to include an additional 

section of Highway 29. 

Maverick  
Victor 

 

February 18, 2018 
 

6 lbs 6 oz 
 

Proud Parents: 
 

Holly Gouldie 
Durell McLennan 

HEARTFELT THANK YOU 

I would like to give my heartfelt thanks to all that have 
helped me over the past years. I am so absolutely grateful 

for the generosity, kindness and thoughtfulness that    
everyone has shown me. I am so happy and blessed to live 

in such an awesome community. 
 

Ginnie and Family 
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TELUS TOWN HALL MEETING 
 

 
 

WHEN:  6:00 pm—8:00 pm March 13th, 2018 

WHAT:  TELUS Town Hall Meeting to address all questions/ concerns 

WHERE: Hudson’s Hope Community Hall 

 

WHY: This will allow the residents of Hudson’s Hope to have an opportunity 

  to as questions regarding products and services. It will also help resi

  dents better understand the process of the new installations that 

  have taken place in Hudson’s Hope. 

 

HOW: Please email you questions/concerns vefore March 8th, 2018 to  

  clerk@hudsonshope.ca or call the District Office and speak with the 

  Corporate Officer, Tammy McKeown. Sending or asking your ques

  tion before the Town Hall Meeting will ensure that the TELUS Repre

  sentative will have adequate time to research your questions so that 

  your specific question will be answered on March 13th, 2018 during 

  the Town Hall Meeting.  

COLOR ME 
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Meetings / Clubs 
Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesdays        7:00 pm 

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursdays        7:00 pm 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday             7:00 pm 

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday       7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the month at   7:00pm 

Emergency Social Services   1st Thursday        7:00 pm  

Farmer’s Market  contact Caitlin Vince at    250-793-6691 

Historical Society  3rd Thursday         7:00 pm 

Junior Rangers   1st & 3rd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Library Board Meeting  4th Wednesday        7:00 pm 

Library Club                        Wednesdays        3:30 pm 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays                  10:00 am 

Library Tween Club  Mondays        3:30 pm 

Library Teen Drop In  Fridays         4:00 pm 

Lions Club   1st Thursday        7:30 pm 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday        1:00 pm 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Wednesday       7:00 pm 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   2nd Thursday        7:00 pm  

Seniors  

Cribbage Wednesdays            Wednesdays                   7:00 pm  
Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays      9:30 am 
FSJ Senior Trip                        1st Monday        As Scheduled 

Whist    Mondays        7:00 pm 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 HH SKATING     10 
CARNIVAL 
 

11 12 
 

13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 
 

24 

25 
 

26 27 28 29 30 31 

M a rch  2 018  

GOOD FRIDAY & 
EASTER MONDAY  
DISTRICT OFFICE 

IS CLOSED  

31 

1ST DAY OF SPRING 

HH MUSEUM 
AGM 

BAG  
DAY 

BAG  
DAY 

17th 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 
VOLUNTEER OF THE 

YEAR - DEADLINE 
FOR ALL 

NOMINATIONS 

14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 
 

28 

29 
 

30      

Ap r i l  2 018  

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community ! 

 

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR FLYER IN 
STORE 

 

OPEN 

SUNDAYS 

NEW 
OPENING 

HOURS 

A Proud Member 

BAG  
DAY 

BAG  
DAY 
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Safety and Bylaw Enforcement 

Eye Safety Month 
 

More than 2,000 eye injuries occur on the job site every day and about one in 10 

of them require missed work days to recover. Of the total amount of work-related 

eye injuries, 10 to 20 percent will cause temporary or permanent vision loss in the 

affected employees, and while many people think that eye injuries primarily occur 

in manufacturing, construction or trade jobs, nearly 40 percent of work-related 

eye injuries occur in offices, healthcare facilities, laboratories and similar environ-

ments. 
 

Flying objects, tools, particles, chemicals and harmful radiation, are the causes of 

most eye injuries. And in many cases, implementing safe work practices and utiliz-

ing appropriate personal protective equipment could prevent them entirely. 
 

March is Workplace Eye Safety Awareness Month and that is why we are taking 

this opportunity to remind you of a few tips to help protect your eyes while on the 

job. Always wear the appropriate safety eyewear for your job site or role, even if 

you are just passing through a hazardous area. If working in an area with particles 

or dust, be sure to wear safety glasses with side shields to protect against flying 

objects. 
 

When working with chemicals, always wear safety goggles or face shields to      

protect against splashing. 
 

When working around hazardous radiation like welding, lasers or fiber optics, be 

sure to use special-purpose safety goggles and helmets designed specifically for 

the task. 
 

So remember - something as simple as putting on a pair of safety glasses can pre-

vent serious eye injuries. These injuries are painful, and cause many lost workdays 

and sometimes lead to permanent vision loss. So during the month of March, and 

year round, remember to wear your safety glasses!  
 

Bylaw Information March 2018 

Each month we will illustrate the requirements and limitations of the zones within 

the District of Hudson’s Hope.  

The following is an excerpt taken from the District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning Bylaw 

No. 823, 2013. 

 

11.0 R2  ZONE: MULTI-UNIT RESIDENTIAL 
 

The intent of the R2 zone is to diversify the communities by permitting higher 

density residential uses close to the Town Centre. 
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11.1 Permitted Uses 
 

In the R2 zone, the following uses and no other uses are permitted: 
 

1. Accessory buildings and structures. 

2. Apartments. 

3. Bed and breakfasts. 

4. Day care centres. 

5. Duplexes. 

6. Home occupations. 

7. Secondary suites. 

8. Single-detached dwellings. 

9. Townhomes. 
 

11.2  Zone Specific Regulations 
 

On a parcel located in an area zoned as R2, no building or structure will be con-

structed, located or altered, and no plan of subdivision approved which contra-

venes the regulations set out in this section. Column 1 sets out the matter to be 

regulated and Column 2 sets out the regulations. 

11.3 Other Regulations 
 

Any parcel in the R2 zone with a single-detached dwelling or duplex situated on it 

is subject to the regulations established in Section 9.2 (for the R1 zone), instead 

of the ones established in Section 12.2. 

COLUMN 
1 

COLUMN 
2 

.1 Maximum density 80 dwelling units per hectare 

.2   Maximum number of accessory buildings 3 per parcel 

Maximum height of: 
principal buildings 
accessory buildings and structures 

  
No 
limit 
5 m 

.4 Minimum parcel size 900 m² 

.5 Minimum frontage 23 m 

Minimum setback of principal buildings from: 
front parcel line 
interior side parcel line 
exterior side parcel line 
rear parcel line 

  
7.5 m 
1.5 
m 3 
m 
7.5 m 

.7   Maximum parcel coverage 50% 
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http://www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca/
http://www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca/
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THIS BEAUTY HOUSE IS CENTRALLY LOCATED ON A LARGE ½ ACRE FULLY FENCED YARD WITH A KITCHEN AND A VIEW TO 
DIE FOR.  5 BEDROOMS 3 FULL BATHS.  
                    MLS R2226772 DUDLEY DRIVE                                                                                               $379,000.00 

RIVERFRONT 

RENOVATED 

THIS FULLY RENOVATED HOME IS MODERN, & PERFECT FOR A LARGE FAMILY. 4 BEDROOMS 1.5 BATHS, FULLY FINISHED 
BASEMENT, FENCED YARD, CARPORT FOR VEHICLES AND STORAGE. NEW ROOF, NEW SIDING. THE WHOLE PACKAGE.  

MLS R2192584 10215 GARBITT CRESCENT                                                                                     $259,900.00 

RURAL 

THIS HOME SITS ON  ¼ SECTION IN BERYL PRAIRIE. HOME HAS 4 BEDROOMS 1.5 BATH. OPEN CONCEPT MAIN FLOOR GREAT 
FOR ENTERTAINING AND FAMILY TOGETHERNESS. TOTAL BONUS IS THE FULLY SERVICED GUEST HOUSE WHICH CAN BE A 
GREAT MORTGAGE HELPER IF RENTED OR FOR GUESTS.   
MLS R2194413 5004 BORING ROAD                                                                                                                                      $444,900.00 

Nicole Gilliss 
Realtor 

ReMax Action Realty 

(250) 783-1076  

nicole@remaxaction.ca 
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Editor,  
 

The Alzheimer Society of B.C. thanks the people of Hudson's Hope for their encour-

aging response to January’s annual Alzheimer Awareness Month and to our new  

social awareness campaign,  
 

“I live with dementia. Let me help you understand.” 
 

Our campaign aims to spark conversations and encourage residents to see dementia 

differently. Stigma significantly affects the well-being of local people living with  

dementia. In order to build a dementia-friendly society, we need to move away from 

fear and denial of the disease, towards awareness and understanding. 
 

This is a very pressing health issue for our aging population. Families across British 

Columbia are affected by Alzheimer’s disease or other dementias. Today, more than 

half a million Canadians have dementia and that number is expected to nearly    

double in the next 15 years. 
 

Though Awareness Month is now over, you can still visit ilivewithdementia.ca. Find 

tips on how to be more dementia friendly, as well as resources to take action against 

stigma and be better informed about a disease that has the potential to affect every 

single one of us. You can also use the hashtag #ilivewithdementia to help spread the 

word. 
 

We would like to thank our local staff and volunteers for their work. We also appreci-

ate the Hudson's Hope Bulletin's coverage of dementia issues. The stories help foster 

a better understanding of the impact this disease has on local families. 
 

The Alzheimer Society of B.C.’s ultimate vision is a world without dementia; that  

vision begins with a world where people living with the disease are welcomed, 

acknowledged and included. Working in communities throughout the province, we 

support, educate and advocate for people with dementia, as well as enabling        

research into the disease. We are part of a national federation, a leading authority 

on the disease in Canada. 
 

If your family lives with Alzheimer’s disease and other dementias, please contact our 

regional Alzheimer Resource Centre at 1-866-564-7533, 1-888-645-2288 or        

info.princegeorge@alzheimerbc.org for information on support groups and the many 

other services we offer to assist you. You can also call the First Link® Dementia Hot-

line at 1-800-936-6033 and visit www.alzheimerbc.org. 
 

Sandra Meehan 
 

Support and Education Coordinator  

Alzheimer Society of B.C., Northern Interior, Skeena and Peace 

mailto:info.princegeorge@alzheimerbc.org
http://www.alzheimerbc.org
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MEDIA RELEASE 

 

For Immediate Release 
 

February 1 2018 
 

Northeast Regional Community Foundation $1000.00 Grant  
 

Our mission is to build stronger communities by enhancing the philanthropic leader-

ship of your community’s foundation, that’s why we’re happy to announce that the 

Northeast Regional Community Foundation will be granting a maximum $1000.00 to 

registered charities based in Dawson Creek, Fort St. John, Taylor, Hudson’s Hope 

and Pouce Coupe. 
 

If your organization want to see your community grow to become more of a powerful 

force for societal change or  you are interested in finding ways to make your com-

munity a more vital place to live, work and play, then please call or email to get 

more information 
 

*Grants are made only to organizations recognized by the Canada Customs and   

Revenue Agency as registered charities.  Applicants must demonstrate fiscal respon-

sibility and have a committed volunteer board. Organizations must be based in Peace 

Liard region or projects must benefit the residents of the Peace Liard region. 
 

For more information visit www.communityfutures.biz to view the application.  
 

 

Joanna Phinney 

Community Futures Peace Liard 

(250) 782.8748 

jphinney@communityfutures.biz 

 

 

 

 

 
 
         …bringing together people who care about communities  

904 – 102nd Avenue T 250 782 8748 

Dawson Creek, BC T 877 296 5888 
V1G 2B7 F 250 782 8770 

An Initiative of:  

http://www.communityfutures.biz
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We thought it was time to raise the profile of our society in the community – so, 

welcome to our first contribution to The Bulletin!   
 

First I should introduce our board.  Bill Lindsay is the president; Elaine Ferguson the 

vice president; Valerie Bashforth the treasurer; Deborah Peck, the secretary  

Directors at large are Lenore Harwood, Debbie Beattie and Lynda Luchinski.    
 

Our focus is to provide affordable accommodation for seniors in Hudson’s Hope.  

Silver Willow Court is a 10-unit independent living complex that is owned and op-

erated by our society.  Allan Edgar is our manager. It is a part time position;      

however, Al is kept busy with building maintenance and administration duties. His 

newly decorated and reorganized office is a welcome sight.   
 

Our basement is open for business!  We have a large open area with washrooms 

and a kitchen area that is available for rent for suitable activities. Please contact Al 

for further information: swc@pris.ca or 250 783 5521 (Mondays and Thursdays)   
 

Urban Matters (Fort St John) recently completed a study for the society on 

“Assessing the Need for Seniors’ Supportive Housing in Hudson’s Hope”.  

We thank all those who took time to contribute to this survey in any way, and we 

acknowledge the grant received from the BC Hydro “GO” fund which enabled us to 

undertake this initial step, along with contributions from Urban Matters and our   

Society.  
 

Seniors’ Supportive Housing is low cost accessible housing with light support      

services such as housekeeping and meals.   
 

A copy of the report is available at the library, or contact me at: debo-

rahpeck3@gmail.com for a pdf file.   
 

Activities at the Silver Willow Court include  
 

In the Common Room: 
 

 Craft Club Wednesday 1.00 -3.00p.m. (contacts: Linde 783 0830 or Joan 783 

5243) 

 Knit Night Thursday 7.00 – 9.00pm  (contact: Valerie 783 8562 )  
 

In the basement area:  
 

 Essentrics  Mon 9.00-10.00am  Weds & Fri 9.00-10.00am & 5.00-6.00pm 

(beesilk@outlook.com)                   

 Yoga Mon & Thurs 7.00 – 8.00 pm (t_winnicky@hotmail.com)  

 Hudson’s Hope Rod & Gun Club – every 2nd Wednesday of the month – 7.00-

8.00pm  ( darrel5959@msn.com  ) 

mailto:swc@pris.ca
mailto:deborahpeck3@gmail.com
mailto:deborahpeck3@gmail.com
mailto:beesilk@outlook.com
mailto:t_winnicky@hotmail.com
mailto:darrel5959@msn.com
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Police Report: 
February 2018 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to approximately 48 calls for service over the last 

four weeks. During the month of January, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP issued 28    

Motor Vehicle Warnings and Violation Tickets. Police responded to several vehicle 

collisions during this period and ask motorists to drive safely and appropriately for 

the road conditions. Please clear all snow from your vehicle prior to driving,        

including the roof.  
 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP is seeking volunteers for the Speed Watch Program. If 

you have a few hours per month to support road safety in your community, please 

let us know. Contact Cst. Bill McKenna at 250-783-5241 if interested. The program 

will likely begin late Spring 2018 and run until Fall.  
 

On January 25th, 2018, a truck was stolen from a local business. Suspects drove to 

the yard in a white truck and stole a truck parked at the business. The suspects 

were caught on video surveillance and the investigation is still ongoing. File 2018-

23 refers.  
 

On January 25th, 2018, a wallet was stolen from a parked vehicle off Twelve Mile 

Road.  File 2018-25 refers.  
 

On January 25th, 2018, a tire was slashed on a police vehicle parked at a local     

hotel. File 2018-27 refers.  
 

On January 26th, 2018, an attempt was made to steal an ATM machine from the 

local Credit Union. A suspect used a snowmobile and a vehicle to try and pull the 

ATM from the lobby. The suspect was caught on surveillance video and photos have 

been released to media. Police are investigating the file and are asking for assis-

tance from residents in identifying the suspect(s). File 2018-29 refers.  
 

On February 1st, 2018, thieves stole a snowmobile track setter and harrow from the 

local arena parking lot.  File 2018-39 refers.  
 

On February 6th, 2018, a vehicle window was smashed while it was parked at a     

local hotel. File 2018-50 refers.  
 

On February 6th, 2018, a police vehicle and civilian vehicle had several tires slashed 

while parked overnight. Police are reviewing local video surveillance and ask any 

residents with video surveillance that may have captured a suspect’s vehicle      

between midnight and 6 AM in the downtown area, to contact the RCMP.  This crim-

inal act put all residents of Hudson’s Hope at risk as it delayed emergency response 

by police. If you have information or video, please contact your local detachment.  

Files 2018-54, 55 refer. 
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The Hudson's Hope RCMP wish 

to ask for public assistance in 

identifying the suspect(s)       

responsible for an attempted 

theft of ATM from the North 

Peace Savings and Credit Union 

on January 29th, 2018.  
 

The suspect(s) are depicted in 

the attached photographs and it 

is hoped that someone will    

recognize the clothing.   
 

Anyone with information about 

the incident or the identity of the 

suspect(s) is asked to contact 

the Hudson's Hope RCMP at 250-

783-5241 or call Crime Stoppers 

at 1-800-222-TIPS. Quote File 

2018-29. File 2018-29 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 

Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/  for advice on sub-

mitting tips online and to browse the area’s “most wanted” page.   

 

Cst. William McKenna 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP 

File 2018-23 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 

Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - Live-
stock Hauling 

 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 

Dennis Beattie  
Cell 250-783-0952       Home 250-783-9291  
Cell 250-262-1669  
 

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 
D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman             Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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We proudly supply complete 

fluid management services, 

pipe fusing, pumps, and  

water transfer technicians.  
 

Butler Ridge Energy also  

has a complete line of rental 

equipment including light 

towers, office trailers,  

and washroom trailers  

for your worksite. 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

 Ph. 250-783-2363         butlerridge.com 
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Locally Owned & Operated for 24 Years 
www.w6contracting.com  

Phone: 250-783-9455   

w6ranch@gmail.com 
10701 Kruger Street  

PO Box 450   
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Lease & Road Construction/Maintenance 

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Contract Fencing 

Fusion Welding 

Labour Crews 

Pilot Trucks 

(c) 250-783-3019 

(c) 250-320-9835 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 

 Bachelor Suites 

 One Bedroom plus Den 

 Two Bedroom plus Den 

 

All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage. 
 

Contact Debbie at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteapartments@yahoo.ca 

http://www.w6contracting.com
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                   
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 

Email: deafcandig@hotmail.com 

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 
10324 Gething Street 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
250-783-9211 

SATURDAY  

March 24th   

 
 

MONDAY, 

March 26th 

IS “BAG DAY” 

1pm to 4 pm 
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St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
January 14th 

 

Services  are held on the  

2nd  Sunday at 2:00 pm 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Pastor Tim Viers 

 

Sunday School starts at 9:30,  

all ages welcome. 

 
CCCH 

CHURCH  DIRECTORY 

 
 

 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 

Contact the District Office at 250-783-

9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 

 

Departure from Silver Willows at 8:50am 

and from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  

 

The driver will accommodate individual 

appointments, however the bus general-

ly starts making the return trip from Fort 

St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 

 

SENIOR/ADULT SWIM  
 

March 13th & 27th     

 

Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   

Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 

 Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
session. 

 Walking track and gym available 
 Seniors Discount at the restaurant on 

Tuesdays 
 Other stops may be possible: quick shop-

ping, library etc. 
 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Monday…………….……………………………..…12:00 pm—5:00 pm 
Tuesday………………………………………………10:00 am—5:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….………..12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….….11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…...12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Saturday……….…………………………………… 12:00 pm—5:00 pm 
Sundays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends…….…….Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                                       1 pm to 4 pm 
            *Closed Tuesdays after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP…………………………………..1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North………………………..1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South……………………..1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District………………..1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...……..1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information……………………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………………………….1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


